
 
Freshwater Weekly Bulletin 

Monday, December 5, 2022 
 

Upcoming Events and Activities 
December 5 Minimum Day – Dismissal at 1:30 p.m. 
December 5 Freshwater Community Club Mtg. – Conference Room – 6:30 p.m. 
December 7 Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) Meeting (Formerly SSC) – Conf. Rm. – 6-7:30 p.m. 

December 8 FCMS Parent Information Night–Sixth Grade Families–6:30 p.m. – Rm.16 
December 10 Pancakes With the Grinch – 8:30-11:00 a.m.-Multipurpose Room 
December 12 Minimum Day – Dismissal at 1:30 p.m. 
December 13 Board Meeting – 6:00 p.m. – Meeting Room 
December 14 FEF Meeting – Conference Room – 6:30 p.m. 
December 15 FCMS Winter Social – 6:00-8:30 p.m. – Multipurpose Room 
December 16 Winter Concert – 9:00 a.m. – Gymnasium 
January 3 School Resumes Following Winter Break 

 
PANCAKES WITH THE GRINCH:  Please join us for Pancakes with the Grinch this Saturday, December 10 
from 8:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in the Freshwater Multipurpose Room.  The cost for breakfast is $18.00 for 
a Family of 5 or $4.00/person.  Contact Community Club Hospitality Chairperson, Anita Lemley, with 
questions at 707-498-4409. Please visit 
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/4090C45ABAC29AAF94-pancakes.  The Grinch will read 
a special story to the children at 8:30 a.m. and 10:00 a.m.  Come and enjoy a very special morning with 
us. 
 
PAC (Formerly SSC) MEETING:  Freshwater School is creating a Parent Advisory Council (PAC) to replace 
our School Site Council (SSC).  The PAC will meet monthly to inform our Local Control and Accountability 
Plan (LCAP) Monitoring and development and also oversee our Community Schools Grant.  The PAC will 
hold its first meeting on December 7 from 6:00-7:30 p.m. in the Freshwater Conference Room and the 
meeting is open to the public.  The majority of the PAC should be composed of parents that have a child 
attending Freshwater School.  The PAC must include representation of parents/guardians of 
unduplicated students (low income, foster, and English Learners). The PAC must also include 
representation by parents/guardians of students with disabilities (SWD).  District staff acts as liaisons 
between the Board and the PAC.  Please consider attending our first PAC Meeting and contact Si Talty at 
stalty@freshwatersd.org if you are interested in joining this committee or have any questions.  Thank 
you. 
 
FLU SEASON HAS ARRIVED:

 

  As we enter flu season, please check your child for symptoms at home each 
morning before sending them to school.  It is crucial for the well-being of our students and staff that 
students exhibiting sick symptoms are kept home.  If your child is symptomatic at school, you will 
receive a phone call and be asked to pick up your child.  Students with symptoms may return to school 
when their symptoms have improved and at least 24 hours have passed since their fever is resolved 
without medication.  Thank you for your support in helping to keep our school community healthy! 

FRESHWATER AFTERSCHOOL PROGRAM UPDATE:  The Freshwater Afterschool Program is excited to 
announce that it has expanded enrollment options this year.  Three, Four, or Five day schedules and 
Drop-Ins are now available for registration.  We have added all students from our waitlist and currently 
have limited space available.  If your family is not already registered, but anticipates the need for after 
school care at any point this year, please follow the registration process on the school webpage at: 
http://www.freshwatersd.org/programs/after-school-program/  Families will be enrolled on a first 
come, first serve basis.  Scholarships are available, so if you haven’t already done so, please complete 
the Lunch Verification Form to see if your family is eligible for the Free and Reduced Lunch Program or 
qualifies under McKinney-Vento HAA.  Please contact ASP Director, Audrey Hildebrand, for more 
information at ahildebrand@freshwatersd.org. 
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